South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Workshop Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

August 26, 2020
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

 Faith Bucks – Chairwoman             

John Eberly – Township Manager


 Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                    
William Reigle – Police Chief
 William Bova - Absent


 
Public Comment:
None
Special Orders:
None
Old Business:

Eberly provided a brief update related to the Traffic Signal Fund (05) discussed at the last meeting whereby he confirmed with Rettew the ‘feasibility study’ estimate for the Forge and Airport Road should be estimated at $10,000 rather than $20,000.  This has been updated in the proposed 2021 budget. 

New Business:
The 2021 Budget Development of the Capital Reserve (31), Operating Reserve (95), In The Net (32), Sewer District Fund #1 – Mt. Gretna (08), Highway Liquid Fuels (31), Fire Tax – Campbelltown and Lawn (04) and the Recreational (07) funds were presented by Eberly. 
The recommendation was made to pass along the 5% sewer bill increase to the Mt. Gretna customers from what the Mt. Gretna Sewer Authority began charging in 2020.  Chairwomen Bucks requested this topic be added to the September 8, 2020 Board of Supervisor’s agenda and that a note be added to the next Mt. Gretna billing alerting those residents of this proposed sewer increase.
PennDOT has notified the Township that due to the COVID issues, the anticipated amount of receipts expected in 2021 for the Highway Liquid Fuels fund will be reduced by about 10% from prior years.  The proposed 2021 budget receipts for this fund have been updated to reflect this reduction down to an estimated $228,000.  Road projects planned from this fund in 2021 are Drescher Road, Springbrook Drive and Lawn Hill Road.

Representatives of both Campbelltown Fire Departments were in attendance and answered questions related to their proposed 2021 budgets. 

Eberly incorporated a loan schedule between the Recreational Fund and General Fund into the Recreational Fund 2021 Budget which reflects the outstanding balance of approximately $15,000 still owed to the General Fund.  This loan was a result of the original purchase/creation of the Campbelltown Park and as recreational fees are paid by developers creating new developments per our ordinance; these funds have been used to repay/reduce the loan owed the General Fund. Discussions were held with residents Jane Popko and Pat Krebs regarding the history of the Campbelltown Park purchase, the loan, and the future development within the park.

Good and Welfare- 

None
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer, second by Bucks to adjourn the meeting at 7:57PM.  Motion carried. 
                                                           _________________________________________
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